

**Green Mountain Care Board** 89 Main Street Montpelier, VT 05620 [phone] 802-828-2177 www.gmcboard.vermont.gov

Cornelius Hogan Jessica Holmes, PhD Robin Lunge, JD, MHCDS Susan Barrett, JD, Executive Director

February 6, 2017

DELIVERED BY ELECTRONIC MAIL

Eileen Elliott, Esq. Dunkiel Saunders 91 College Street Burlington, VT 05402

Anne Cramer, Esq. Primmer Piper Eggleston & Cramer, PC 150 So. Champlain Street Burlington, VT 05402

Kaili Kuiper, Esq.
Office of the Health Care Advocate
P.O. Box 606
Montpelier, VT 05601

Re: Docket No. GMCB-010-15con; Extension of review period

Dear Attorneys Elliott, Cramer, and Kuiper,

The Board issued additional questions in the above-captioned matter on February 3, 2017. The Board also received requests from the interested parties and the applicant, dated January 25 and January 27 respectively, for additional time to respond to submitted material.

Pursuant to 18 V.S.A. § 9440(c)(4), and notwithstanding an initial determination dated January 26, the Board will extend the application review period to allow all parties a reasonable amount of time to submit responsive material before closing the application. As required by § 9440(c)(4), this extension shall not exceed an additional 60 days.

Sincerely,

Noel Hudson, Esq.

Hearing Officer

Director of Health Policy Green Mountain Care Board



CC: Judy Henkin, General Counsel, GMCB
Michael Barber, Asst. General Counsel, GMCB
Donna Jerry, GMCB
Marisa Melamed, GMCB
Lila Richardson, Esq., HCA

